On Thursday, March 28 the Thursday group was back in gear. After a cold start in the Lower Pine parking area the group warmed up by hiking to the southern end of the Lower Pine Trail near the Gear Grinder junction. Along the way they took down a fallen dead tree on the trail. Working the tread, pulling some stumps and working some drainage areas, the group of 6 volunteers along with Jen and Dorothy made good use of a beautiful day and was even able to open a small section of the reroute. The ground conditions were great- no mud but slightly damp soil that was easy to work with. Even the parking area was dry although there were some deep, dried ruts in areas.

The volunteers were Claudia Bersohn, John Braly, Bruce Hansche, Laura Leon, Steve Roholt and Reoland Stumpf.

Photos taken by Laura Leon.
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Steve and Roland work on the dead tree blocking the trail.
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Jen and Bruce discuss drainage.
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Claudia works the tread.
[image: ]

Roland, John, Jen and Dorothy discuss..um.. stump and rock removal.
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